Frank Edelblut Commissioner Christine M. Brennan Deputy Commissioner

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 101 Pleasant Street Concord, NH 03301 TEL. (603) 271-3495 FAX (603) 271-1953

## Bureau of Special Education Support FY'22 Memo #32

Date: March 31, 2022

To: Superintendent of Schools

Administrators of Special Education

From: Office of Commissioner of Education

Division of Learner Support

Bureau of Special Education Support

RE: Attorney Attendance at IEP Team Meetings Technical Assistance

The New Hampshire Department of Education (NHDOE), Bureau of Special Education Support (Bureau) is putting out this technical assistance (TA) to address concerns regarding the attendance of Attorneys and Non-Attorney representatives at IEP Team Meetings.

Please review this guidance and should you have questions or need further clarification, please contact Rebecca Fredette, NH State Director of Special Education, at Rebecca.A.Fredette@doe.nh.gov.